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Generally, if you make withdrawals from a traditional IRA before age 59½, you must
pay a 10% penalty tax, in addition to the regular income tax. However, the tax law
has created a number of special exceptions.
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Generally, if you make withdrawals from a traditional IRA before age 59½, you must
pay a 10% penalty tax, in addition to the regular income tax. However, the tax law
has created a number of special exceptions.

Know the ABCs. If you tap into your IRA to pay for quali�ed education expenses, you
can avoid the usual 10% penalty. In a new case, a taxpayer in the midst of a
contentious divorce withdrew over $50,000 from her IRA with the intention of
paying her son’s tuition and living expenses at college. But the Tax Court waived the
penalty only for the $30,000 that she paid directly to the college. She owes both the
tax and penalty on the remainder (Seril, TC Memo 2021-101, 7/8/20)
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Don’t gamble on taxes. The 10% penalty doesn’t apply if you withdraw funds
because of a disability. New case: A taxpayer was a compulsive gambler who claimed
that her addiction was started by using prescription medication for restless leg
syndrome. Eventually, she siphoned more than $100,000 from her IRA to support her
gambling activities shortly before she turned age 59½. But the Tax Court said this
doesn’t constitute a disability. Her condition was “remediable” and only temporary
in nature (Gillette, CA-7 No. 19-1343, 1/15/20).

Seek pandemic relief. Under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security
(CARES), you can withdraw up to $100,000 from your IRA without paying the usual
10% penalty tax for reasons relating to the COVID-19 pandemic. The CARES Act
provision kicks in for individuals who have been diagnosed with the coronavirus or
have experienced adverse �nancial consequences as a result of being laid off, having
work hours reduced or being quarantined or furloughed due to COVID-19. Currently,
this exception is scheduled to end after 2020.

CPA Practice Advisor is registered with the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy
(NASBA) as a sponsor of continuing professional education on the National Registry of CPE
Sponsors.

© 2024 Firmworks, LLC. All rights reserved

Hello. It looks like you’re using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from
working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers
are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

mailto:info@cpapracticeadvisor.com

